Online Public Inspection File (KWCO-FM)
[bookmark: _Hlk60828719][bookmark: _Hlk60844054][bookmark: _GoBack]During the course of preparing the instant renewal application, licensee reviewed the station’s online public inspection file (“OPIF”) and discovered that some documents had not been timely uploaded.  While political advertising documentation was uploaded, licensee discovered that, in the two years preceding the filing of this application, some documents were not uploaded immediately due to delays in receiving documentation from advertisers and a misunderstanding that all documents related to an advertising buy needed to be received before uploading.  We believe that these are de minimis as there were only five such unique orders that were uploaded late.  In addition, some documentation showing the actual times at which spots ran inadvertently was not uploaded.  
Licensee also discovered that its quarterly issues/programs (“I/P”) lists for Q2, Q3, Q4 2013, 2014, and 2015 which pre-dated the online public file were missing from the OPIF and that several I/P lists were uploaded late.  The licensee also noted that its 2019-2020 EEO Public File Report was uploaded late and, in transitioning its 2013-2014 and 2014-2015 EEO Public File Reports to the OPIF, the station inadvertently uploaded the wrong documents.  The correct EEO reports have since been uploaded but, unfortunately, the missing I/P lists could not be located/recreated. 
Licensee was under the impression that documents were being uploaded to the OPIF in a timely manner by the employee charged with its maintenance, when they in fact were not.  Licensee has taken corrective action to ensure that, going forward, all documents will be timely uploaded. 
